To: Lieutenant Tashia Hager

Portland Police Bureau, Behavioral Health Unit (PPB, BHU)

Captain Mike Marshman

Portland Police Bureau, Compliance Coordinator

Dennis Rosenbaum

Compliance Officer and Community Liaison

Frank Ray

Chair, Bureau of Emergency Communications User Board

From: Shannon Pullen

Chair, Behavioral Health Unit Advisory Committee (BHUAC)

On: June 15, 2016

Re: May 2016 BHUAC Votes and Recommendations

The BHUAC met May 25, 2016 and reviewed the following agenda:

## May 2016 Meeting Agenda

- Intros and Updates
- Discussion and vote: April Minutes and Report/Recommendations
- Continued discussion: PPB Training Division re: Nov 2015 ECIT Training
- Discussion and review: Standard Operating Procedure #1-4
- Data Presentation: Frank Silva (tabled for future meeting due to time constraints)

Below are the BHUAC's official Votes and Recommendations from this meeting:

## **May 2016 Committee Votes and Recommendations**

The BHUAC voted and approved the ECIT training as it stands with the following recommendations:

- 1) The content of the Trauma Informed Care should be tied into the learning objectives of the Family Panel and be scheduled (when possible) prior to the Family Panel.
- 2) No observers should be allowed to observe the ECIT Training unless there is a significant change made to classes or content or a new BHUAC member comes on board.
- 3) Invite ECIT officers to the committee to share feedback and experience on the ground using skills learned during training

4) New classes or material that may be added to future ECIT Trainings could be "taught" or presented to the committee as was previously done with the Trauma Informed Care class.

The BHUAC recommended the BHU develop a special opportunity at the Training Facility for members of the community to observe the content and instructors of the ECIT Training, as if they were officers, in order to build trust with the community and demystify what happens in training.

The BHUAC reviewed and approved Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) #1-4 for the BHU Crime Analyst position with the following recommendation:

1) add "and protected" to the Policy to read: The Behavioral Health Unit (BHU) has the responsibility to ensure statistical data is reliable, valid and protected."